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1Th_5:17  pray without ceasing,
Bob received the good news that his treatments are working and his lung cancer is not growing. He continues to receive treatments every three weeks. Immunotherapy treatments are much milder than chemo but there are some side effects.   
On July 1 Todd Buchner plans to leave the church where he has been pastor for 17 years to assume fulltime duties with CTC     
Pastor Masabo’s wife is now healthy and home in Burundi with her family.   
Christians are persecuted in many countries where CTC is active such as India, Nigeria, DRC, Cameroon, Chad, Benin, South Sudan, Kenya, Mozambique, Uganda, Tanzania
Life is very difficult for people in most African countries.  It is especially difficult in DRC, Nigeria, and Mozambique.
Thank God for providing enough money to keep our coordinators traveling.  We need new supporters to replace those supporters who have gone to heaven recently.
Thank God that we have so many indigenous volunteers.  As of December 31st, CTC had 5,652 teaching centers with 116,405 students in 23 African countries and India.  
Pray for these CTC volunteers and their students. Most of them are very poor, and many live in dangerous places.    
Pray for the people of Ukraine.  There are many Christians and missionaries in Ukraine.  Pray for the ordinary people of Russia who don’t want this war; many of their sons are dying.
We are thankful that God has provided an easier way to send money to many of our people in Africa.
Our coordinators report another very productive month with many new classes opening, several classes graduating, and many Bibles given away. 
Pray for more Bible money to come in. Unless we soon start receiving more money for Bibles we will need to reduce the amount of Bible money we send for purchasing Bibles.  Our goal is to send $5,000 per month. 
Thank God that we received a donation which enables us to buy Bibles so that the people of Bio, Liberia will have their own Bibles and will no longer have to rent Bibles on Sundays.

Thank you for your prayers! 
Bob and MaryLee 
